From: Jim Humes 
Sent: Wednesday, January 25, 2012 09:28 AM
To: Agency Secretaries 

Subject: State Property Review 
 
Agency Secretaries:

As part of Governor Brown’s efforts to improve efficiency and reduce government waste, we’re asking you to review your departments’ compliance with the State’s property-accounting procedures.  These procedures are governed by Government Code 13400 through 13407, also known as the Financial Integrity and State Manager's Accountability Act, and by Chapter 8600 of the State Administrative Manual.

Your review should evaluate whether your departments have adopted and are using uniform property-accounting procedures, whether these procedures are generating accurate reports about the acquisition, maintenance, control, use, transfer, and disposition of property, and whether internal controls are detecting and deterring the misuse of property. 

We recognize that the State has over 190,000 employees, and that property can be occasionally lost or misplaced in the regular course of business.  However, every state employee must use state property responsibly, and departments must have effective internal controls.   This Administration can help to restore confidence in government by holding our employees accountable and reviewing our internal property-control measures to ensure that resources are being used properly and effectively. 

Please report the findings of your review to Chief Operating Officer Sue Johnsrud within 180 days.  Thanks.

Jim and Nancy
